
 

Monthly report 

November    

 November Goal                                   Norika Oari 

  Internal Goal: To believe in Heavenly Parent and True Parents and 

become daughters of filial piety who love Heavenly Parent with  

heart of joy  

  External Goal: 15 guests to Café / 3 guests to regular lecture course 

 

 

Witnessing Activity 

We have been witnessing on campus of Queen Mary University since last month.  

(Mon. to Fri.11a.m. to 4:30p.m.)  We have more guests who are interested in DP this 

month.  The spirit  world might trust us more because we go to the college every day.  

Our chongsong can be accumulated.  We are very happy to do witnessing together 

with CARP and local members.  We are very inspired to see them invest to the guests.  

Some wanted to purchase the D.P.  The other shed tears when she heard, “God’s 

love is Parents’ love.”   We would like be more grateful to this environment and invest  

our utmost effort  to actualize Heavenly Parent’s and True Parents’ desire! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Witnessing meeting with Matthew (NL) and CARP members on every Tuesday 👆👆 

 



１DAY Work Shop 19th 

 

We attended One-Day Workshop organized by CARP.  

Matthew, the NL, and Mr. Franklin, pastor of South 

London Family Church, gave us lectures.  Attendees, 

local 2nd gens and guests, discussed over the points 

after the lectures, and deepen their understandings of 

the D.P.  Some wanted to attend again and learn 

more.  We would like to bring our new witnessing 

guests to One-Day Workshop in the near future. 

 

 

 

 

Tembu-Houonko 19th 

天父報恩鼓  

For the last two months we have been 

practicing drums—Tembu-Houonko, after the 

Sunday Services in South London.   

We performed for the first  t ime at Simon-san and 

Yuriko-san’s birthday party.  We chose one of 

True Mother’s favorite songs called, “Sarang 

Chaja Insen Chaja.”  It  was such a big party 

with almost 150 people!  We had a great 

experience by performing there.   

                                                   Practicing was fun.  We plan to 

try new songs.  We will practice 

a lot in order to spread 

Japanese culture!  

 

 



Interfaith Pilgrimage 20th 

We attended a Sunday Service in 

North London for the first  t ime, 

followed by a project to visit  

churches of different religions 

together with Jeff-san, the pastor.  

The purpose of this project is to 

respect other religions and try to 

understand each other’s culture.   

We visited The Sikhism, Muslim, Church of 

England, Judaism churches.  We listened to 

their talks.  There are so many different religions 

in U.K., due to interracial environment.   

Through this experience, our image toward 

different religions has changed.  We learned  

that it  is important to become one by respecting 

and understanding each other.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

See you next time!!! 

 


